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Gloria B. Nelson Public Service Building 688 Route 15 Mangilao, Guam 96913 | (671) 300-6058

Groundwater Wells A-02, A-07, A-12, D-05, and F-03 Rehabilitation (Re-bid)
GWA Project No. W16-001-EPA
IFB-02-ENG-2023
GWA RFI Response No. 3 to Contractor Inquiries

This Addendum and/or Response to Request for Information (RFI) is issued to modify the previously issued bid documents and/or given for informational
purposes and to the extent the responses below modify the bid documents, please treat them as an amendment to the IFB. The following are responses
to RFls received:

NO. DATE QUESTION/INQUIRY AS SUBMITTED GWA RESPONSE
1 12/20/2022 1. Isthe pilot hole data available? Are the pilot 1. The pilot hole data has been made available. Please see Addendum No.2
hole deviations within the AWWA on the GWA website: http://guamwaterworks.org/bids/. It is unknown if
specifications? the pilot holes meet AWWA specifications. For the plumbness and
alignment requirements reamed bore hole, see Section 33 21 00, 3.05.
2. What are the chances we can work 24/7 during
drilling/reaming operations? 2. Contractor may perform Work outside regular working hours only with
Owner’s written consent, which will not be unreasonably withheld. Refer
3. Are the bidders allowed to bid only ONE of the to Section 00700, 7.03. Contractor shall be responsible for the cost of
bid option wells? any overtime pay or other expense incurred by the Owner for Engineer’s
services (including those of the Resident Project Representative, if any),
Owner's representative, and construction observation services,
occasioned by the performance of Work on Saturday, Sunday, any legal
holiday, or as overtime on any regular work day. Refer to Section 00800,
SC-7.02.C.
3. No, bidders are advised to fill out the bid forms completely and fully.
Refer to Section 00200, Instruction to Bidders, paragraph 19.03, C.
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NO.

DATE

QUESTION/INQUIRY AS SUBMITTED

GWA RESPONSE

1/9/2023

Due to recent holidays and the availability of
local drillers, vendors that just returning from
holiday breaks, we would like to request for
weeks (4) weeks extension of bid due.

1. An extension has been granted in part. Refer to Addendum No.3 on
the GWA website: http://guamwaterworks.org/bids/.

Bidders are also notified to visit the GWA website, http://guamwaterworks.org/bids/ to ensure that addenda to the IFB, answers to questions, and reminders are
communicated to all bidders throughout the solicitation process.

cc: MCB, JES, PF
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MIGUEL C. B(/RDALLO, P.E. MM D
General Manager ¢




